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FORTY-SEVENTH  DAY 

 
Tuesday, April 9, 2019 

 

 The Senate of the Thirtieth Legislature of the State of 
Hawai‘i, Regular Session of 2019, convened at 10:36 a.m. with 
the President in the Chair. 
 

 The Roll was called showing all Senators present. 
 

 The President announced that he had read and approved the 
Journal of the Forty-Sixth Day. 
 

 At this time, Senator Keohokalole welcomed family and 
constituents from Kāne‘ohe and Kailua, including the Bishop 
and Reppun families, who were seated in the gallery. 
 

 Senator Gabbard welcomed a group of eleventh- and twelfth-
grade students from the Hawaiian studies class at Kapolei High 
School, who were seated in the gallery with their teacher, 
Ms. Tia Claypool. 
 

 Senator Shimabukuro recognized constituents from the 
Wai‘anae Coast, who were present in the gallery. 
 

 Senator Rhoads introduced his neighbor Eleanor Macdonald 
and his constituent Henry Curtis. 
 

 Senator Thielen thanked constituents from Kailua, 
Waimānalo, and Hawai‘i Kai for their attendance in the gallery. 
 

 Senator Riviere recognized friends and constituents from the 
North Shore, Ko‘olauloa, and Ko‘olaupoko, who were present 
in the gallery. 
 

HOUSE COMMUNICATIONS 
 

 The following communications from the House (Hse. Com. 
Nos. 637 to 714) were read by the Clerk and were disposed of 
as follows: 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 637, returning S.C.R. No. 217, which was 
adopted by the House of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was 
placed on file. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 638, informing the Senate that on April 5, 
2019, the House disagreed to the amendments proposed by the 
Senate to the following House bills: 
 

 H.B. No. 120 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 200, H.D. 2 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 295, H.D. 1 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 316, H.D. 1 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 444, H.D. 1 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 618 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 807, H.D. 1 (S.D. 1); 
 H.B. No. 1193 (S.D. 1); and 
 H.B. No. 1413, H.D. 1 (S.D. 1), 
 

 was placed on file. 
 

 At 10:41 a.m., the Senate stood in recess subject to the call of 
the Chair. 
 

 The Senate reconvened at 10:41 a.m. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 639, returning S.B. No. 9, S.D. 1, as amended 
in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House of 
Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 9, S.D. 1, and requested a conference 
on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 640, returning S.B. No. 33, S.D. 3, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 33, S.D. 3, and requested a conference 
on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 641, returning S.B. No. 76, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 76, S.D. 2, and requested a conference 
on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 642, returning S.B. No. 144, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 144, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 643, returning S.B. No. 192, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 192, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 644, returning S.B. No. 197, as amended in 
H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House of 
Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 197, and requested a conference on 
the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 645, returning S.B. No. 219, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 219, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 646, returning S.B. No. 223, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 223, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 647, returning S.B. No. 225, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 225, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
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 Hse. Com. No. 648, returning S.B. No. 242, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 242, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 649, returning S.B. No. 292, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 292, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 650, returning S.B. No. 301, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 301, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 651, returning S.B. No. 313, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 313, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 652, returning S.B. No. 335, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 335, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 653, returning S.B. No. 365, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 365, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 654, returning S.B. No. 375, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 375, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 655, returning S.B. No. 381, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 381, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 656, returning S.B. No. 383, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 383, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 657, returning S.B. No. 388, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 388, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 658, returning S.B. No. 390, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 390, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 659, returning S.B. No. 398, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 398, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 660, returning S.B. No. 409, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 409, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 661, returning S.B. No. 493, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 493, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 662, returning S.B. No. 522, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 522, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 663, returning S.B. No. 530, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 530, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 664, returning S.B. No. 536, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 536, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
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 Hse. Com. No. 665, returning S.B. No. 540, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 540, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 666, returning S.B. No. 652, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 652, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 667, returning S.B. No. 663, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 663, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 668, returning S.B. No. 723, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 723, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 669, returning S.B. No. 753, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 753, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 670, returning S.B. No. 754, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 754, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 671, returning S.B. No. 760, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 760, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 672, returning S.B. No. 762, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 762, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 673, returning S.B. No. 774, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 774, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 674, returning S.B. No. 804, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 804, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 675, returning S.B. No. 821, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 821, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 676, returning S.B. No. 824, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 824, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 677, returning S.B. No. 947, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 947, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 678, returning S.B. No. 981, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 981, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 679, returning S.B. No. 988, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 988, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 680, returning S.B. No. 989, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 989, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 681, returning S.B. No. 992, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 992, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
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 Hse. Com. No. 682, returning S.B. No. 995, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 995, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 683, returning S.B. No. 1048, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1048, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 684, returning S.B. No. 1058, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1058, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 685, returning S.B. No. 1124, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1124, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 686, returning S.B. No. 1131, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1131, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 687, returning S.B. No. 1167, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1167, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 688, returning S.B. No. 1188, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1188, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 689, returning S.B. No. 1190, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1190, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 690, returning S.B. No. 1195, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1195, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 691, returning S.B. No. 1201, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1201, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 692, returning S.B. No. 1213, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1213, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 693, returning S.B. No. 1221, as amended in 
H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House of 
Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1221, and requested a conference on 
the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 694, returning S.B. No. 1226, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1226, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 695, returning S.B. No. 1230, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1230, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 696, returning S.B. No. 1231, as amended in 
H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House of 
Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1231, and requested a conference on 
the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 697, returning S.B. No. 1232, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1232, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 698, returning S.B. No. 1236, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1236, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
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 Hse. Com. No. 699, returning S.B. No. 1237, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1237, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 700, returning S.B. No. 1238, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1238, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 701, returning S.B. No. 1240, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1240, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 702, returning S.B. No. 1291, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1291, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 703, returning S.B. No. 1310, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1310, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 704, returning S.B. No. 1342, as amended in 
H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House of 
Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1342, and requested a conference on 
the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 705, returning S.B. No. 1343, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1343, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 706, returning S.B. No. 1351, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1351, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 707, returning S.B. No. 1371, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1371, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 708, returning S.B. No. 1374, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1374, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 709, returning S.B. No. 1401, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1401, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 710, returning S.B. No. 1404, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1404, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 711, returning S.B. No. 1406, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1406, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 712, returning S.B. No. 1418, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1418, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 713, returning S.B. No. 1436, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1436, S.D. 2, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 714, returning S.B. No. 1515, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 5, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 On motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by Senator Fevella 
and carried, the Senate disagreed to the amendments proposed 
by the House to S.B. No. 1515, S.D. 1, and requested a 
conference on the subject matter thereof. 
 

 The Chair then announced: 
 

 “Conferees will be named at a later date.” 
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ORDER OF THE DAY 
 

THIRD READING 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1860 (H.B. No. 336, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1860 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 336, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO HAWAII STATE AND CONTRACTED 
CORRECTIONAL FACILITIES,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1861 (H.B. No. 754, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1861 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 754, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO ELECTRIC FOOT SCOOTERS,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1862 (H.B. No. 499, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1862 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 499, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO FIREWORKS LABELING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1863 (H.B. No. 556, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1863 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 556, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO ENERGY EFFICIENCY,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1864 (H.B. No. 1157, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1864 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1157, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO POST-SECONDARY EDUCATION 
STUDENT IMMUNIZATIONS,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1865 (H.B. No. 270, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1865 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 270, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO REBUILT VEHICLES,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1866 (H.B. No. 1305, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1866 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1305, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MUTUAL ASSISTANCE AGREEMENT,” 

having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1867 (H.B. No. 218, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1867 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 218, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MINORS,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1868 (H.B. No. 510, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1868 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 510, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE JUDICIARY,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1870 (H.B. No. 483, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1870 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 483, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO CIVIL RIGHTS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1872 (H.B. No. 702, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1872 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 702, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO SATELLITE NAVIGATION 
TECHNOLOGY,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1873 (H.B. No. 913, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1873 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 913, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE HAWAII LABOR RELATIONS 
BOARD,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1874 (H.B. No. 497, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1874 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 497, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO FIREWORKS,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 61, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, H.B. No. 61, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CONDOMINIUMS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
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 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 546, H.D. 2, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, H.B. No. 546, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO INTOXICATING LIQUOR,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 471, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Ruderman 
and carried, H.B. No. 471, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO AGING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 221, H.D. 2, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, H.B. No. 221, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO DENTAL ASSISTANTS,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 170, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, H.B. No. 170, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ETHICS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 217, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, H.B. No. 217, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CHILDREN,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 486, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, H.B. No. 486, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PROSTITUTION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 164, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, H.B. No. 164, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ELECTIONEERING 
COMMUNICATIONS,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 31, H.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, H.B. No. 31, H.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO ELECTION NOMINATION PAPERS,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 348, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, H.B. No. 348, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A 
BILL FOR AN ACT MAKING APPROPRIATIONS FOR 
PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT COST ITEMS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 1042, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, H.B. No. 1042, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A 
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO TAX REPORTING,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 1190, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, H.B. No. 1190, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
TAXATION,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 272, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, H.B. No. 272, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO TELECOMMUNICATIONS,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 220, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz 
and carried, H.B. No. 220, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 1360, H.D. 2, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz 
and carried, H.B. No. 1360, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO FISCAL BIENNIUM 2019-
2021 BUDGET REQUESTS FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF 
COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

H.B. No. 809, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, H.B. No. 809, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A 
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE FUNDING OF 
GRANTS PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 42F, HAWAII 
REVISED STATUTES,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
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Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1900 (H.B. No. 1009, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1900 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1009, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MOVIE THEATERS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Chang).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1901 (H.B. No. 1053, H.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1901 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1053, H.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO STATE IDENTIFICATION CARDS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1902 (H.B. No. 356, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1902 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 356, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO CLAIMS AGAINST THE STATE,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1905 (H.B. No. 66, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1905 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 66, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO ATHLETE AGENTS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1907 (H.B. No. 390, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1907 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 390, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO WORKERS’ COMPENSATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1908 (H.B. No. 944, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1908 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 944, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO NONPROFIT CORPORATIONS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1909 (H.B. No. 1133, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1909 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1133, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MARINE LIFE CONSERVATION 
DISTRICTS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1910 (H.B. No. 34, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1910 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 34, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO WAGES,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1911 (H.B. No. 123, H.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1911 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 123, H.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO NON-GENERAL FUNDS,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1912 (H.B. No. 530, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1912 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 530, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MANAGEMENT OF STATE 
FUNDS,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1916 (H.B. No. 981, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1916 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 981, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE EMPLOYEES’ 
RETIREMENT SYSTEM,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1917 (H.B. No. 157, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1917 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 157, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO COLLECTIVE 
BARGAINING,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1918 (H.B. No. 529, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1918 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 529, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLES,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1919 (H.B. No. 531, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1919 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 531, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ENTERPRISE TECHNOLOGY 
SERVICES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
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Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1920 (H.B. No. 551, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1920 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 551, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO CESSPOOLS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1921 (H.B. No. 845, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1921 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 845, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EMPLOYEE TRAINING,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1922 (H.B. No. 888, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1922 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 888, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT MAKING APPROPRIATIONS TO THE MAUI 
HEALTH SYSTEM,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1923 (H.B. No. 914, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1923 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 914, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HAWAII LABOR 
RELATIONS BOARD,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1925 (H.B. No. 1187, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1925 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1187, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE EMPLOYEES’ 
RETIREMENT SYSTEM,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1928 (H.B. No. 1273, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1928 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1273, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1929 (H.B. No. 1345, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1929 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1345, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HAWAII EMPLOYER 
UNION HEALTH BENEFITS TRUST FUND BUDGET,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1930 (H.B. No. 1375, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1930 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1375, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE STATE OF HAWAII 
MUSEUM OF NATURAL AND CULTURAL HISTORY,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1931 (H.B. No. 1408, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1931 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1408, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HAWAII HOUSING 
FINANCE AND DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 
BUDGET,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1932 (H.B. No. 1468, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1932 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1468, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE WAIANAE COAST 
COMPREHENSIVE HEALTH CENTER,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1934 (H.B. No. 1562, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1934 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1562, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
AGRICULTURE OPERATING BUDGET,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1935 (H.B. No. 1563, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1935 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1563, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
BUSINESS, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AND 
TOURISM,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1937 (H.B. No. 629, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1937 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 629, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MEDICAL RELEASE,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1938 (H.B. No. 1176, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1938 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 1176, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO ELECTRIC GUNS,” having been read 
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throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1939 (H.B. No. 290, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1939 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 290, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE UNIFORM CONTROLLED 
SUBSTANCES ACT,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1940 (H.B. No. 1163, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1940 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1163, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO SAVINGS PROMOTION CONTESTS,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1941 (H.B. No. 159, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1941 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 159, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO CRIME,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1942 (H.B. No. 756, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1942 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 756, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO TRANSPORTATION,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1943 (H.B. No. 1116, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1943 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 1116, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO THE OFFICE OF HAWAIIAN 
AFFAIRS,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1946 (H.B. No. 988, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1946 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 988, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO TRANSITIONAL AUTHORITY IN THE 
MORTGAGE INDUSTRY,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1947 (H.B. No. 1532, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1947 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1532, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1949 (H.B. No. 169, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1949 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 169, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE STATE ETHICS CODE,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1950 (H.B. No. 501, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1950 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 501, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO FIREWORKS,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1951 (H.B. No. 699, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1951 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 699, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE HAWAII PUBLIC HOUSING 
AUTHORITY,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1952 (H.B. No. 989, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1952 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 989, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MORTGAGE SERVICERS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1953 (H.B. No. 1013, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1953 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1013, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO INVOLUNTARY HOSPITALIZATION,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1954 (H.B. No. 945, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1954 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 945, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO CHARITABLE ORGANIZATIONS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1955 (H.B. No. 1583, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Inouye 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1955 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 1583, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO ELECTRIC GRID RESILIENCY,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
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Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1956 (H.B. No. 89, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1956 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 89, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO FIREWORKS,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1957 (H.B. No. 393, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1957 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 393, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE HAWAII EMPLOYER-UNION 
HEALTH BENEFITS TRUST FUND,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1959 (H.B. No. 1192, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1959 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 1192, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO EQUAL PAY,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1960 (H.B. No. 1307, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1960 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 1307, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO AN OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE 
HEARINGS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1961 (H.B. No. 543, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1961 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 543, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO AFFORDABLE HOUSING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1963 (H.B. No. 703, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1963 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 703, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO INTOXICATING LIQUOR,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1965 (H.B. No. 18, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1965 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 18, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CHILDHOOD SEXUAL 
ABUSE,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1967 (H.B. No. 241, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1967 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 241, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLES,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1968 (H.B. No. 257, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1968 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 257, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOMELESSNESS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1969 (H.B. No. 654, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1969 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 654, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1970 (H.B. No. 678, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1970 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 678, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1971 (H.B. No. 709, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1971 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 709, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO 
ARTICLE II OF THE CONSTITUTION OF THE STATE OF 
HAWAII,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1972 (H.B. No. 710, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1972 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 710, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EMPLOYMENT 
PRACTICES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1973 (H.B. No. 713, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1973 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 713, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOMELESSNESS,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 



 S E N A T E   J O U R N A L  -  4 7 t h   D A Y  -  A P R I L   9,   2 0 1 9 
 575

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1974 (H.B. No. 757, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1974 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 757, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO TRANSPORTATION,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1975 (H.B. No. 476, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1975 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 476, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOUSING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1976 (H.B. No. 477, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1976 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 477, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOUSING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1977 (H.B. No. 533, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1977 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 533, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO BROADBAND,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1978 (H.B. No. 613, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1978 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 613, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO WORKFORCE 
DEVELOPMENT,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1979 (H.B. No. 297, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1979 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 297, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MOSQUITO VECTOR 
CONTROL,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1980 (H.B. No. 340, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1980 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 340, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HAWAII TECHNOLOGY 
DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1982 (H.B. No. 422): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1982 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 422, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE HAWAII TOURISM AUTHORITY,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1983 (H.B. No. 437, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1983 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 437, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CRIME VICTIM 
COMPENSATION FOR MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1984 (H.B. No. 439, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1984 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 439, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO LAND USE,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1985 (H.B. No. 419, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1985 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 419, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO TRANSIENT 
ACCOMMODATIONS,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1986 (H.B. No. 32, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1986 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 32, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO FAMILY LEAVE,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1987 (H.B. No. 748, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1987 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 748, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PROPERTY FORFEITURE,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1988 (H.B. No. 463, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1988 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 463, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO FOOD SAFETY,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
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Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1989 (H.B. No. 465, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1989 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 465, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO AGING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1990 (H.B. No. 467, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1990 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 467, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE KUPUNA CAREGIVERS 
PROGRAM,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1991 (H.B. No. 468, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1991 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 468, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HEALTHY AGING 
PARTNERSHIP PROGRAM,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1992 (H.B. No. 582, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1992 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 582, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1993 (H.B. No. 912, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1993 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 912, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO WORKERS’ 
COMPENSATION,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1994 (H.B. No. 908, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1994 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 908, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE TRANSIENT 
ACCOMMODATIONS TAX,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1995 (H.B. No. 903, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1995 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 903, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE JUDICIARY,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1996 (H.B. No. 1028, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1996 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1028, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE ENDANGERED 
SPECIES TRUST FUND,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1997 (H.B. No. 1007, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1997 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1007, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN 
ACT RELATING TO ADDING THE ROTH OPTION FOR 
THE DEFERRED COMPENSATION PLAN,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1998 (H.B. No. 999, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1998 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 999, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EXEMPTIONS FROM CIVIL 
SERVICE,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1999 (H.B. No. 993, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1999 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 993, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EMERGENCY 
MANAGEMENT,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2000 (H.B. No. 901, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2000 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 901, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO GOVERNMENT 
PUBLICATIONS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2001 (H.B. No. 867, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2001 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 867, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
HUMAN RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2002 (H.B. No. 842, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2002 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 842, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HAWAII STATE 
PLANNING ACT,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
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 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2003 (H.B. No. 773, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2003 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 773, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
BUSINESS, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AND 
TOURISM,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2004 (H.B. No. 1062, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2004 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1062, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO BROADBAND,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2005 (H.B. No. 1188, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2005 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1188, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE STATE PROCUREMENT 
OFFICE,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2007 (H.B. No. 1312, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2007 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1312, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOUSING,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2009 (H.B. No. 1343, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2009 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1343, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO FAMILY LEAVE,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2010 (H.B. No. 1344, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2010 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1344, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
HUMAN RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT OPERATING 
BUDGET,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2011 (H.B. No. 1416, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2011 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1416, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2012 (H.B. No. 1417, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2012 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1417, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HUMAN SERVICES,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2013 (H.B. No. 1043, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2013 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1043, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO TAX APPEALS,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2014 (H.B. No. 1270, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2014 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1270, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HOSPITAL 
SUSTAINABILITY PROGRAM,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2016 (H.B. No. 1453, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2016 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1453, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EMERGENCY MEDICAL 
SERVICES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2017 (H.B. No. 1455, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2017 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1455, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE UNIVERSITY OF 
HAWAII,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2018 (H.B. No. 1533, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2018 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1533, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HISTORIC PRESERVATION,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2019 (H.B. No. 1546, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2019 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1546, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  



 S E N A T E   J O U R N A L  -  4 7 t h   D A Y  -  A P R I L   9,   2 0 1 9 
 578 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2020 (H.B. No. 1593, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2020 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1593, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO INFORMATION 
TECHNOLOGY,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2021 (H.B. No. 1433, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2021 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1433, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ADDRESS 
CONFIDENTIALITY,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2023 (H.B. No. 990, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2023 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 990, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 
FACILITIES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2024 (H.B. No. 991, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2024 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 991, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO STATE MILITARY FORCES,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2026 (H.B. No. 1032, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2026 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1032, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO STATE BOATING 
FACILITIES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2027 (H.B. No. 1405, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2027 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1405, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES BUDGET,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2028 (H.B. No. 1526, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2028 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1526, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE STATE PUBLIC 
CHARTER SCHOOLS BUDGET,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2029 (H.B. No. 1527, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2029 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1527, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE EXECUTIVE OFFICE 
ON EARLY LEARNING BUDGET,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2030 (H.B. No. 1530, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2030 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1530, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EDUCATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2032 (H.B. No. 1548, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2032 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1548, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO RAPID OHIA DEATH,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2033 (H.B. No. 1033, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2033 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1033, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MANDATORY VESSEL 
INSURANCE COVERAGE,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2034 (H.B. No. 1068, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2034 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1068, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEEIA STATE PARK,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2035 (H.B. No. 1219, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2035 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1219, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC LANDS,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2036 (H.B. No. 1276, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2036 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1276, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EDUCATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 



 S E N A T E   J O U R N A L  -  4 7 t h   D A Y  -  A P R I L   9,   2 0 1 9 
 579

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2037 (H.B. No. 312, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2037 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 312, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CREATIVE MEDIA,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2038 (H.B. No. 318, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2038 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 318, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EDUCATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2039 (H.B. No. 329, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2039 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 329, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO DISASTER RELIEF,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2041 (H.B. No. 558, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2041 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 558, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO KEKAHA KAI STATE PARK,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2042 (H.B. No. 560, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2042 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 560, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO ENERGY TRAINING,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2043 (H.B. No. 601, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2043 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 601, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EXEMPTIONS FROM 
REGISTRATION FEES,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2044 (H.B. No. 765, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2044 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 765, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO COASTAL PLANNING,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2045 (H.B. No. 843, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2045 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 843, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HAWAII COMMUNITY 
COLLEGE,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2046 (H.B. No. 250, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2046 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 250, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH 
SERVICES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2047 (H.B. No. 420, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2047 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 420, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HAWAIIAN CULTURE,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2048 (H.B. No. 401, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2048 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 401, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CONTRACTING FOR 
PUBLIC FACILITIES,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2050 (H.B. No. 456, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2050 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 456, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC SAFETY,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2052 (H.B. No. 747, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2052 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 747, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO DISABLED PERSONS,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2055 (H.B. No. 921, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2055 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 921, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EDUCATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
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Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2056 (H.B. No. 942, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2056 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 942, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT MAKING APPROPRIATIONS FOR CLAIMS 
AGAINST THE STATE, ITS OFFICERS, OR ITS 
EMPLOYEES,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2057 (H.B. No. 1070, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2057 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1070, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO EDUCATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2059 (H.B. No. 1356, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2059 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1356, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE OFFICE OF ELECTIONS 
OPERATING BUDGET,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2061 (H.B. No. 1487, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2061 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1487, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CLIMATE CHANGE,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2062 (H.B. No. 1552, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2062 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1552, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC SAFETY,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2063 (H.B. No. 1146, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2063 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1146, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PROCUREMENT,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2064 (H.B. No. 1524, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2064 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1524, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
EDUCATION BUDGET,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2066 (H.B. No. 1561, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2066 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1561, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO AGRIBUSINESS 
DEVELOPMENT,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2067 (H.B. No. 1585, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2067 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1585, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE ENVIRONMENT,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

MESSAGE FROM THE GOVERNOR 
 

 The following message from the Governor (Gov. Msg. 
No. 1104) was read by the Clerk and was placed on file: 
 

 Gov. Msg. No. 1104, dated April 8, 2019, returning H.B. 
No. 655, H.D. 1, entitled: “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING 
TO HEALTH,” as requested by the Legislature through S.C.R. 
No. 217, adopted on April 5, 2019. 
 

 Senator Taniguchi moved that the Senate reconsider its 
action taken on April 4, 2019, in passing H.B. No. 655, H.D. 1 
on Third Reading, seconded by Senator Ihara. 
 

 Senator Taniguchi noted: 
 

 “Members, this bill was transmitted to the governor with a 
defective effective date. By reconsidering our action, our 
previous adoption of House Bill 655, House Draft 1 on Third 
Reading is nullified, and the measure is given the status of a 
pending matter. I ask for your support for this motion so the 
Senate can amend the bill to correct the effective date.” 
 

 The motion was then put by the Chair and carried. 
 

 Senator Taniguchi then offered the following amendment 
(Floor Amendment No. 11) to H.B. No. 655, H.D. 1: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 655, H.D. 1, section 4, is 
amended to read as follows: 
 

 “SECTION 4.  This Act shall take effect upon its approval.” 
 

 Senator Taniguchi moved that Floor Amendment No. 11 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Ihara. 
 

 Senator Taniguchi rose to speak in support of the amendment 
as follows: 
 

 “As I said above, again, this is to correct the defective 
effective date of a bill that we had sent to the governor. This bill 
relates to Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month, and I ask 
members to support it.” 
 

 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 11 was put by 
the Chair and carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 655, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HEALTH,” 
was placed on the calendar for Third Reading on Thursday, 
April 11, 2019. 
 

HOUSE COMMUNICATIONS 
 

 The following communications from the House (Hse. Com. 
Nos. 715 to 717) were read by the Clerk and were disposed of 
as follows: 
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 Hse. Com. No. 715, returning S.B. No. 491, S.D. 2, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 9, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that the Senate agree to the 
amendments proposed by the House to S.B. No. 491, S.D. 2, 
seconded by Senator Gabbard. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz noted: 
 

 “The bill appropriates funds and establishes position ceilings 
for the operating budget of the Department of Agriculture. I 
request to move to agree on this measure so that it can be 
transmitted to the governor for his consideration to approve 
along with the state budget bill.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, the Senate 
agreed to the amendments made by the House to S.B. No. 491, 
S.D. 2, and S.B. No. 491, S.D. 2, H.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
AGRICULTURE,” was placed on the calendar for Final 
Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 716, returning S.B. No. 512, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 1, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 9, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that the Senate agree to the 
amendments proposed by the House to S.B. No. 512, S.D. 1, 
seconded by Senator Inouye. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz noted: 
 

 “The purpose of this measure is to appropriate funds for the 
fiscal biennium 2019–2021 to the Department of Transportation 
for the operating expenses of the Harbors Division related to the 
special maintenance program. I am requesting to move to agree 
on this measure so it can be transmitted to the governor for his 
consideration to approve along with the state budget bill.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, the Senate 
agreed to the amendments made by the House to S.B. No. 512, 
S.D. 1, and S.B. No. 512, S.D. 1, H.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION,” was placed on the calendar for Final 
Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

 Hse. Com. No. 717, returning S.B. No. 812, S.D. 1, as 
amended in H.D. 2, which passed Third Reading in the House 
of Representatives on April 9, 2019, was placed on file. 
 

 By unanimous consent, action on S.B. No. 812, S.D. 1 
(H.D. 2), entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
THE DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER 
AFFAIRS,” was deferred until Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

THIRD READING 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1914 (H.B. No. 626, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1914 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 626, S.D. 1, having been read throughout, 
pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-Agaran. 
 

 Senator Rhoads then offered the following amendment 
(Floor Amendment No. 12) to H.B. No. 626, S.D. 1: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 626, S.D. 1, is amended by 
amending section 1 to remove language requiring the governor 
to make a temporary appointment to the office of United States 
Representative in the event of a vacancy pending a special 
election. 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Floor Amendment No. 12 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Wakai. 
 

 Senator Rhoads rose to speak in support of the amendment as 
follows: 
 

 “The bill as currently drafted requires the governor to make a 
temporary appointment to fill the vacancy in a U.S. House seat 
until a special election can be held. The temporary-appointment 
language conflicts with the U.S. Constitution, which does not 
allow U.S. House members to be appointed even on an interim 
basis, and thus the language should be removed from the bill.” 
 

 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 12 was put by 
the Chair and carried, with Senator Fevella voting “No.” 
 

 Senator Rhoads then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1914 
be received and placed on file, seconded by Senator Wakai and 
carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 626, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A 
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO VACANCIES,” was 
placed on the calendar for Third Reading on Thursday, April 11, 
2019. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1966 (H.B. No. 125, H.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1966 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 125, H.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Kahele then offered the following amendment (Floor 
Amendment No. 15) to H.B. No. 125, H.D. 1: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 125, H.D. 1, section 6, is 
amended to read as follows: 
 

 “SECTION 6.  This Act shall take effect on December 1, 
2050.” 
 

 Senator Kahele moved that Floor Amendment No. 15 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Inouye. 
 

 Senator Kahele rose to speak in support of the amendment as 
follows: 
 

 “Colleagues, House Bill 125 is Relating to Non-General 
Funds. It affects the Department of Land and Natural 
Resources’ budget, and the purpose of the amendment is to 
defect the date to December 1, 2050, to give the subject-matter 
chairs the appropriate time to work out any differences in the 
bill.” 
 

 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 15 was put by 
the Chair and carried. 
 

 Senator Kahele then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1966 
be received and placed on file, seconded by Senator Inouye and 
carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 125, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO NON-
GENERAL FUNDS,” was placed on the calendar for Third 
Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2022 (H.B. No. 1582, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2022 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1582, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Thielen then offered the following amendment 
(Floor Amendment No. 17) to H.B. No. 1582, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 1582, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, section 6, 
is amended to read as follows: 
 

 “SECTION 6.  This Act shall take effect on July 1, 2050.” 
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 Senator Thielen moved that Floor Amendment No. 17 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Kim. 
 

 Senator Thielen rose to speak in support of the amendment as 
follows: 
 

 “When this bill was heard in the Senate, it was relating to 
concessions in the capital district only, but the bill has been 
amended to relate to concessions on all public property, so I’m 
asking that we defect the date in the bill so that we have a 
chance to discuss this more thoroughly in conference 
committee.” 
 

 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 17 was put by 
the Chair and carried. 
 

 Senator Thielen then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2022 
be received and placed on file, seconded by Senator Kim and 
carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 1582, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
CONCESSIONS ON PUBLIC PROPERTY,” was placed on the 
calendar for Third Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2031 (H.B. No. 1547, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2031 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1547, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Kim then offered the following amendment (Floor 
Amendment No. 13) to H.B. No. 1547, H.D. 2, S.D. 2: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 1547, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, section 3, 
is amended to read as follows: 
 

 “SECTION 3.  This Act shall take effect on July 1, 2050.” 
 

 Senator Kim moved that Floor Amendment No. 13 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz. 
 

 Senator Kim rose to speak in support of the amendment as 
follows: 
 

 “Mr. President, this measure appropriates funds to the 
University of Hawai‘i to provide incidental benefits to student-
athletes as permitted by the National Collegiate Athletics 
Association bylaws. The current bill, as written, has a clean 
date, but a defective date of July 1, 2050, is needed so that the 
bill can go to conference for further deliberation.” 
 

 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 13 was put by 
the Chair and carried. 
 

 Senator Kim then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2031 be 
received and placed on file, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz and 
carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 1547, H.D. 2, S.D. 3, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT MAKING AN 
APPROPRIATION TO THE UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII,” was 
placed on the calendar for Third Reading on Thursday, April 11, 
2019. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2040 (H.B. No. 398, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2040 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 398, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz then offered the following amendment 
(Floor Amendment No. 16) to H.B. No. 398, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 398, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, is 
amended by: 

 (1) Creating a part II to the measure that inserts the 
language from Senate Bill No. 919, S.D. 2, H.D. 2, 
that: 
(A) Amends the composition of the Board of Regents 

of the University of Hawaii and reduces the 
number of board members from fifteen members 
to eleven members; 

(B) Specifies the terms of the holdover board 
members; and 

(C) Specifies that the Board of Regents shall hold the 
President of the University of Hawaii and 
university administration accountable for 
decisions, actions, and leases that incur additional 
costs to the university; 

 (2) Inserting language specifying that the current members 
of the Board of Regents of the University of Hawaii 
shall continue to serve until their terms expire and the 
transition to the new composition of the Board of 
Regents shall occur as positions on the Board become 
vacant; 

 (3) Inserting an effective date of upon approval; and 
 (4) Making technical, nonsubstantive amendments for the 

purposes of clarity and consistency. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz rose to speak in support of the amendment 
as follows: 
 

 “S.B. 919, S.D. 2, H.D. 2, Relating to the University of 
Hawaii Board of Regents, passed out of the Senate and crossed 
over to the House. In the House, the measure has had a triple 
referral to Lower & Higher Education, Judiciary, and Finance, 
and passed all three committees. However, the measure was 
recommitted on the floor on Third Reading. This measure is 
needed to ensure efficiency, accountability, and transparency for 
the university, its students, and the public, and will enable the 
Board of Regents to better fulfill its constitutional mandate to 
formulate policy and exercise control over the university.” 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator Kim 
and carried, Floor Amendment No. 16 was adopted. 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. 
No. 2040 be received and placed on file, seconded by Senator 
Kim and carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 398, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII,” was placed on the calendar for 
Third Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2051 (H.B. No. 624, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2051 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 624, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Wakai then offered the following amendment (Floor 
Amendment No. 14) to H.B. No. 624, H.D. 1, S.D. 2: 
 

 SECTION 1.  House Bill No. 624, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, section 39, 
is amended by amending the effective date from July 1, 2021, to 
July 1, 2072, and to read as follows: 
 

 “SECTION 39.  This Act shall take effect on July 1, 2072; 
provided that parts V, VI, VII, and VIII shall take effect on 
July 1, 2019.” 
 

 Senator Wakai moved that Floor Amendment No. 14 be 
adopted, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz. 
 

 Senator Wakai rose to speak in support of the amendment as 
follows: 
 

 “Members, we’re simply defecting the date to allow us 
further discussion with our good friends from the House.” 
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 The motion to adopt Floor Amendment No. 14 was put by 
the Chair and carried. 
 

 Senator Wakai then moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2051 
be received and placed on file, seconded by Senator Dela Cruz 
and carried. 
 

 By unanimous consent, H.B. No. 624, H.D. 1, S.D. 3, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
STRUCTURE OF GOVERNMENT,” was placed on the 
calendar for Third Reading on Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 

 At 10:58 a.m., the Senate stood in recess subject to the call of 
the Chair. 
 

 The Senate reconvened at 11:02 a.m. 
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1869 (H.B. No. 172, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1869 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 172, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE BUDGET OF THE 
OFFICE OF HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, none.  Excused, 1 (Taniguchi).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1871 (H.B. No. 615, H.D. 3, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1871 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 615, H.D. 3, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Wakai. 
 

 Senator Harimoto rose to speak in opposition to the measure 
as follows: 
 

 “I just wanted to briefly explain my reasons for opposing this 
bill. This bill calls for adding a teacher to the Board of 
Education and the teacher union will appoint that teacher. So I 
wanted to say on the record that I really appreciated the 
teachers’ viewpoints on the board. When I served on the Board 
of Education, we were blessed to have retired teachers on the 
board. Their perspectives were very valuable—as well as retired 
principals. But where I have a problem is that this bill proposes 
to have what is in essence a union representative on the board. I 
think it’s different to have just a teacher on the board, but this 
bill calls for the union to appoint the teacher who, in essence, 
becomes a union representative. And while I appreciate and 
respect the unions, I just think it is a huge conflict to have what 
is in essence an employee sitting on the management board. 
And I understand fully it’s a non-voting position, but, still, this 
person would be included in sensitive discussions about things 
like collective bargaining salaries, personnel matters, and, even 
if excluded from voting, I think the discussion may be skewed. 
So, again, I just wanted to briefly explain my opposition. Thank 
you.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1871 was adopted and H.B. No. 615, H.D. 3, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
BOARD OF EDUCATION,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24; Ayes with Reservations (Kim, Moriwaki, Riviere, 
Thielen).  Noes, 1 (Harimoto).  
 

H.B. No. 118, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 Senator Thielen moved that H.B. No. 118, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
having been read throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by 
Senator Dela Cruz. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. Based on recent media reports, the City and County of 
Honolulu’s Office of the Auditor may be initiating a forensic 
audit of HART and the federal government is also investigating 
HART. The Legislature should not interfere with a federal 
investigation.” 
 

 Senator Thielen rose to speak in support of the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “Colleagues, when we passed Act 1, part of the agreement 
was that there would be an audit of the rail expenditures and to 
make sure that the state tax dollars that were flowing to that 
project, that there would be some cost containment measures. 
The audit that was conducted by the state auditor was not 
completed, so what this bill does is it asks for the auditor to 
complete just that portion of the audit that was not completed 
under Act 1. The attorney general did help with drafting the 
language to assure that there would be no interference with any 
investigation that’s being done at the federal level, and I know 
there’s been some folks who have said an audit isn’t necessary 
because the city council has passed a resolution to do an audit. 
I’d just like to read briefly: The city council resolution asks 
HART to audit itself. It doesn’t conduct an audit on behalf of 
the city. So I would ask for your support so that we can 
complete the job that we asked to be done under Act 1. Thank 
you.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, H.B. No. 118, 
H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING 
TO GOVERNMENT,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24; Ayes with Reservations (Inouye).  Noes, 1 
(Fevella).  
 

H.B. No. 1485, H.D. 2, S.D. 1: 
 

 Senator Kidani moved that H.B. No. 1485, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, 
having been read throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by 
Senator Rhoads. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. I am voting with reservations because there are a 
number of students who are on geographical exceptions 
attending a public high school outside of their residence. 
Automatic voter registration is a concern.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, H.B. No. 1485, 
H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING 
TO VOTER REGISTRATION,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none. 
 

H.B. No. 761, H.D. 2, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Baker, seconded by Senator Chang 
and carried, H.B. No. 761, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CONSUMER PROTECTION,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Ruderman).  
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H.B. No. 452, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 Senator Baker moved that H.B. No. 452, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
having been read throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by 
Senator Gabbard. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. Although I support encouraging local food production, 
I am voting with reservations. Any revenue lost by the electric 
utility companies by granting protected agriculture preferential 
rates will most likely be replaced by a rate increase targeting 
another segment of Hawai‘i electricity users.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, H.B. No. 452, 
H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING 
TO PREFERENTIAL ELECTRICITY RATES FOR 
PROTECTED AGRICULTURE,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none.   
 

H.B. No. 712, H.D. 1: 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that H.B. No. 712, H.D. 1, having 
been read throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator 
Gabbard. 
 

 Senator Keohokalole rose to speak in opposition to the 
measure as follows: 
 

 “I support the state utilizing its sovereign prerogative to set 
the terms of office for president and for vice president. Where I 
have a disagreement with the content of this bill and the fact 
that it has a clean date is extending those requirements down to 
the governor, the lieutenant governor, and the mayor. Our 
constituents are not satisfied perennially with the quality of the 
candidates put forward, and I think this will have a chilling 
effect on those individuals as we move forward. I think it’s a 
slippery slope, so, respectfully, I oppose this bill.” 
 

 Senator Kim rose to speak in opposition to the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “Mr. President, this bill requires that candidates for president, 
vice president, governor, lieutenant governor, or mayor to 
disclose their federal income tax returns to be listed on a 
general-election ballot. And while I’m not opposed and would 
certainly love to see the tax returns, especially of our president, 
what’s troubling me about this measure—and I agree with the 
previous speaker—is that not only is it a chilling effect, but it 
makes us all-powerful because what it goes on to say: It 
prohibits electors from voting for candidates for president, vice 
president, if those candidates have not disclosed their federal 
tax returns, including the mayor and the governor, and what it 
does is it makes us determine who our voters can vote for. 
We’re in essence either saying a candidate will be able to be on 
the ballot or not, and you, voters, you don’t have a choice 
because they didn’t turn in their returns. The voters should 
make that decision on whether or not they believe that that 
candidate should get their vote if they do not turn in their 
returns. For those reasons, I will be voting ‘no.’” 
 

 Senator Thielen rose to speak in opposition to the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “I just want to have my remarks on the record because I 
know I’m going to be asked about this bill. Similar to the 
senator from Kāne‘ohe, I do support the state exercising its 
sovereign rights about who may be placed on the ballot for the 

presidential elections, but I do think it is also going too far for 
the other provisions. But I want to point out that we do have a 
state law that requires certain ethical and financial standards of 
our governor, and we have a bill going through this session that 
would apply higher standards to the governor and also apply 
those to the mayors for the four counties, so I think we have 
adequately addressed this issue for our local representation. 
Thank you.” 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to speak in opposition to the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “I agree with my previous colleagues who spoke against this 
bill, and I also have additional comments that I want to insert 
into the Journal.” 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “This bill will waste taxpayers’ money in trying to keep the 
names of candidates for U.S. President and Vice President off 
the Hawai‘i ballot if they do not disclose their income tax 
returns. The State of Hawai‘i will be sued immediately for 
trying to impose a State requirement on a federal election. 
According to most constitutional law experts, the State would 
lose the lawsuit because only the U.S. Constitution and the U.S. 
Congress can impose ballot-qualifications requirements for 
President and Vice President.” 
 

 Senator Rhoads rose to speak in support of the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “Section 1 of Article II of the U.S. Constitution says, and I 
quote, ‘Each state shall appoint, in such manner as the 
legislature thereof may direct, a number of electors.’ The U.S. 
Constitution gives us wide latitude on how we choose the 
electors or how we instruct them to vote, and I think that we’re 
not overstepping our bounds with this measure. Mahalo.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and H.B. No. 712, H.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
ELECTIONS,” having been read throughout, failed to pass 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 10; Ayes with Reservations (Ruderman, Taniguchi).  
Noes, 15 (Chang, Dela Cruz, English, Fevella, Ihara, Inouye, 
Kanuha, Keohokalole, Kidani, Kim, Moriwaki, Riviere, 
Shimabukuro, Thielen, Wakai). 
 

H.B. No. 307, S.D. 1: 
 

 Senator Wakai moved that H.B. No. 307, S.D. 1, having been 
read throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator 
Baker. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. By defining renewable energy so broadly, this bill 
includes windmills as sources eligible for income tax credits. 
Unfortunately, windmills often ruin the landscape and near 
shore ocean they are placed in.” 
 

 Senator Ruderman rose to speak in opposition to the measure 
as follows: 
 

 “When we heard this bill in your joint committee, no one 
testified in favor of it, and there was no one present to explain 
the very curious phrase that was the original purpose of this bill, 
adding a non-specified renewable energy to our list. We passed 
it anyway. The vague, unexplained portion is still there, and it’s 
essentially been interpreted as giving a renewable tax credit to 
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Hu Honua to cut down trees and burn them for 30 years. To 
make a bad bill worse, we also added a part that reduces our 
renewable energy tax credits. Now, we’ve been told we have 10 
to 12 years to act on climate change and we’re going to bring 
our tax credits to zero in about 5 years. I think that it’s magical 
thinking to think that climate change will be solved by 
somebody else while we do nothing. It’s financially 
irresponsible to think that $80 million a year is an expenditure 
we can’t afford as compared to the disaster of climate change. 
It’s been said that renewable tax credits are to jumpstart an 
industry, and, while that’s true, this isn’t any old industry. This 
is an industry that can save our planet. I also think that it’s 
suicidal. Nothing in this bill is needed or helpful. I won’t repeat 
my Greta Thunberg quotes that you folks are probably tired of, 
but I will remind you of this voice from your future that’s 
saying, ‘Mom, Dad, after you knew that burning carbon was 
killing the planet, did you do everything you could to save it?’ 
So we have one part giving a renewable tax credit, which I liken 
to being on the Titanic and hoisting a ‘mission accomplished’ 
banner and standing in front of it and bragging about it. The 
other part is standing on the deck of the Titanic, pointing toward 
the big white thing in the distance, saying, ‘Captain, can you get 
closer to that as quickly as you can, please?’ Thank you.” 
 

 Senator Wakai rose to speak in support of the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “Members, I’m a huge fan of getting to 100 percent 
renewable energy; I strongly support creating clean and 
advanced energy industries and jobs throughout our state. I also 
strongly believe that solar and wind credits were a good idea to 
help us catalyze our ambitious goals. Hawai‘i is now at nearly 
30 percent renewables and climbing, and we have a 35 percent 
tax credit that has no sunset and absolutely no limit. I believe 
that the fundamental purpose of tax credits is to subsidize a 
behavior or technology to a level where customers and 
consumers choose it over the status quo. Once a technology or 
behavior is cheap enough to make economic sense on its own 
merits, I believe there is no longer a need to incent that choice. 
In fact, continued government subsidies and influence may 
hamper further innovation. The National Renewable Energy 
Laboratory statistics on inflation-adjusted costs on solar 
between 2010 and 2018 show that residential solar costs have 
decreased by 63 percent. For solar utility, that cost has dropped 
by 77 percent. Because our electricity prices are highest in the 
nation, solar installed at businesses and homes pays for itself 
incredibly fast. Homeowners and business who invest in solar 
today can already see a system buyback in just a few years. A 
2016 study by Makena Coffman and UHERO found that the 
internal rate of return for solar in a typical household was 
16 percent without a tax credit, and a whopping 25 percent with 
a credit. Solar is already the best investment you can make; no 
one needs to be incentivized to make that investment. We lost 
$86 million in taxes in 2017 to incentivize the installation of 
distributed solar. The state has been so successful at promoting 
rooftop solar that the utility is now complaining that there is too 
much for their grid to handle—it’s actually destabilizing the 
electric power system. A different way of stating this is that all 
taxpayers are paying for some taxpayers to get solar, and all 
ratepayers are paying for an upgrade to the grid to support those 
lucky taxpayers. This is nonsensical. 
 

 “H.B. 307 proposes to double the tax credit to $700 for 
residents of multi-family homes, which are largely low- and 
moderate-income families. It leaves the existing tax credit cap 
and percentages untouched until 2024. We have aligned this 
timeline to the next round of large procurements that coincide 
with the retirement of O‘ahu’s coal plant, thus ensuring the push 
to 40 percent renewables by 2030 will be on track. From 2024 
through 2029, the credit then would step down to 20 percent 
from the current 35 percent for residential, commercial systems, 
but not multi-families. All of these tax credits on solar would 

expire in 2029. With this proposal, we would be able to more 
clearly project the revenue lost from the credit and potentially 
explore leveraging the tax savings to newer, more expensive 
technologies, like electric vehicles, energy storage; those 
technologies actually do need some subsidization in the future. 
The path we are now on is a path with unlimited, unrefundable 
tax credits that have no sunset for technology that does not need 
public support. It wastes both taxpayer and ratepayer money; it 
weakens the competitiveness of our solar industry and is 
preventing innovation in other advanced grid technologies. 
Solar is but one of the 100 percent renewable energy future. I 
urge you to support House Bill 307 and let us all work on 
promoting the rest of our clean energy portfolio. Thank you, 
Mr. President.” 
 

 Senator Gabbard rose to speak in opposition to the measure 
as follows: 
 

 “Mr. President, colleagues, I agree with the senator from 
Hawai‘i island about the 100 percent RPS goal that we have. 
I’m concerned about capping the renewable energy technology 
tax credit at $2,500 in 2024. It’s also unclear to me what 
renewable energy technologies this bill is intending to add to 
our renewable-energy definition; there were no examples that 
were given. And, finally, seawater air conditioning is an energy-
efficiency measure and not renewable energy in terms of adding 
that technology to the renewable energy technologies tax credit. 
Mahalo.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, H.B. No. 307, 
S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
RENEWABLE ENERGY,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 20; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Harimoto, 
Inouye, Kim, Moriwaki, Nishihara, Riviere, Shimabukuro, 
Taniguchi, Thielen).  Noes, 4 (English, Gabbard, Ihara, 
Ruderman).  Excused, 1 (Chang).  
 

 At 11:22 a.m., the Senate stood in recess subject to the call of 
the Chair. 
 

 The Senate reconvened at 11:46 a.m. 
 

H.B. No. 852, H.D. 1, S.D. 1: 
 

 On motion by Senator Wakai, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, H.B. No. 852, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A 
BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HAWAII STATE 
ENERGY OFFICE,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (English, Harimoto, Ihara, 
Inouye, Kim, Moriwaki, Ruderman).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1903 (H.B. No. 1541, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1903 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1541, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. I am opposed to this measure because I believe a Gun 
Violence Prevention Center will be inherently biased against 
Hawai‘i’s law abiding gun owners who already labor under the 
most restrictive gun laws in the nation.” 
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 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1903 was adopted and H.B. No. 1541, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO GUN 
VIOLENCE PREVENTION,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1904 (H.B. No. 1586, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Wakai moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1904 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1586, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Thielen. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. I oppose this bill because of my concern that history 
will repeat itself. The site of the Aloha Stadium was originally 
public housing, and those people were displaced. This bill does 
not prevent the same thing from happening again.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1904 was adopted and H.B. No. 1586, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
STRUCTURE OF GOVERNMENT,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24; Ayes with Reservations (Ihara, Inouye, Kim).  
Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1906 (H.B. No. 285, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1906 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 285, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Wakai. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. Our brave men and women who have made the 
commitment to protect our communities as police officers 
should have their privacy protected. Publicly disclosing an 
officer’s name adds absolutely nothing to the multi-layered 
disciplinary procedures and protocols that are already in place 
which holds each and every officer responsible for his/her 
actions under the highest scrutiny.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1906 was adopted and H.B. No. 285, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC 
SAFETY,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading 
on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1913 (H.B. No. 622, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1913 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 622, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. Public Charter Schools are already enforced and 
monitored by the Public School Commission at the 
Legislature’s direction. This bill will create unnecessary 
hardships for charter schools. According to testimony 
submitted, a requirement for an annual audit would be 
approximately $13,000/year.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1913 was adopted and H.B. No. 622, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC 
CHARTER SCHOOLS,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 22; Ayes with Reservations (Baker, Kahele, Kim, 
Shimabukuro, Thielen).  Noes, 3 (Fevella, Gabbard, Ruderman).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1915 (H.B. No. 627, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1915 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 627, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. While this bill has good intentions in trying to 
encourage transparency in advertising in political campaigns, I 
vote with reservations because the bill also has a chilling effect 
on groups and individuals opposing a candidate. The bill, by 
requiring that they identify themselves and also file a public 
report with the Campaign Spending Commission, discourages 
them from even doing such advertising at all because of fear of 
retaliation from the candidate they oppose.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1915 was adopted and H.B. No. 627, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO CAMPAIGN 
FINANCE,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1924 (H.B. No. 1093, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1924 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1093, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. This bill shows favoritism towards companies such as 
Lyft and Uber and bias against taxi drivers. Rates and fares can 
fluctuate greatly within a given day, as opposed to the set fare 
structure that taxi and PUC regulated operators must follow and 
must seek approval to increase.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1924 was adopted and H.B. No. 1093, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
TRANSPORTATION NETWORK COMPANIES,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 



 S E N A T E   J O U R N A L  -  4 7 t h   D A Y  -  A P R I L   9,   2 0 1 9 
 587

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1926 (H.B. No. 1191, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1926 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1191, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. I am worried for the small local businesses that may 
have trouble paying minimum wage to their employees. I 
believe pay should be commensurate with experience.” 
 

 Senator Ruderman rose to speak in support of the measure 
with reservations as follows: 
 

 “I trust this is a conversation still in progress. I don’t support 
the two-tier or, in this case, three-tier structure, and I don’t 
support calling $12 an hour a reasonable action. I hope we come 
out with $15 or $17 an hour, a minimum wage pure and simple, 
rising at the rate of a dollar a year. That’s what businesses in our 
society need. Thank you.” 
 

 Senator Taniguchi rose to request that remarks in support of 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Taniguchi’s remarks 
read as follows: 
 

 “House Bill 1191, S.D. 2, proposes to (1) increase the 
minimum wage from the current $10.10 per hour to $12.00 per 
hour beginning January 1, 2020, and to $15.00 per hour 
beginning January 1, 2023; (2) establish a nonrefundable 
income tax credit for qualifying small businesses to offset the 
increase in the minimum hourly wage that employers must pay 
their employees; and (3) require the State to pay its full-time 
employees a wage at the rate of not less than $17.00 per hour 
beginning on the effective date of the measure. The last element 
is an addition to the above Senate position sent to the House of 
Representatives in Senate Bill 789, S.D. 2 at First Crossover. 
 

 “This measure is intended to strike a balance between the 
interests of employees and employers by increasing the 
minimum wage in two increments over three years, while 
providing a tax credit to help qualified small businesses adjust 
to the increased labor cost. Hawai‘i has the lowest average 
wage in the nation when adjusted for the cost of living. There is 
a significant difference between the minimum wage and what is 
needed to afford basic needs in Hawai‘i. The Senate has made 
passage of an increase to the minimum wage a priority for this 
legislative session. 
 

 “The House of Representatives proposes to increase the 
minimum wage rate annually from January 1, 2020, through 
January 1, 2024; and provide lower minimum wage rates for 
employees who receive employer-sponsored health benefits 
under the Hawaii Prepaid Health Care Act. 
 

 “Resolution of these differences, and the consideration of 
several amendments suggested by the Department of Taxation 
in its testimony to the Committee on Ways and Means, must be 
addressed by the Committee on Conference expected to be 
convened on House Bill 1191. 
 

 “I urge my colleagues to support the passage of House 
Bill 1191, S.D. 2 so that work on the measure may continue in 
conference committee. Thank you.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1926 was adopted and H.B. No. 1191, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO MINIMUM 
WAGE,” having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on 
the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Ihara, Kim, 
Rhoads, Riviere, Ruderman, Thielen).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1927 (H.B. No. 1229, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1927 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 1229, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO FOOD SAFETY,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Ihara, Moriwaki, Riviere, 
Ruderman, Shimabukuro).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1933 (H.B. No. 1539, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1933 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1539, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. Although this version of the bill keeps the O‘ahu 
Regional Healthcare Board intact for at least five years, I am 
voting aye with reservations. The original bill completely 
incorporated the O‘ahu Board into the Hawaii Health Systems 
Corporation. This version offers O‘ahu greater representation, 
but I remain concerned about the prospects for O‘ahu’s long-
term care facilities, Leahi and Maluhia Hospitals.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1933 was adopted and H.B. No. 1539, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
HAWAII HEALTH SYSTEMS CORPORATION,” having been 
read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Ihara, Rhoads).  
Noes, 2 (Chang, Taniguchi).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1936 (H.B. No. 838, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1936 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 838, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. I am opposed to this measure. It is aimed at groups 
who voluntarily service moorings at Maui’s Molokini Islet. 
However, allowing construction by unregulated groups sets a 
bad precedent and is opposed by both building industry trade 
groups and construction unions.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1936 was adopted and H.B. No. 838, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
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CONTRACTORS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23.  Noes, 2 (Fevella, Gabbard).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1944 (H.B. No. 1165, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1944 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1165, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Wakai. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. I have concerns that gender is a required field for the 
REAL ID compliant driver’s licenses and REAL ID compliant 
identification cards.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1944 was adopted and H.B. No. 1165, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO GENDER 
IDENTIFICATION,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1945 (H.B. No. 588, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Chang moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1945 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 588, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. I voted with reservations because this bill about green 
infrastructure relies on the theory of climate change, which 
while accepted by many, is still subject to more research and 
verification.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1945 was adopted and H.B. No. 588, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO GREEN 
INFRASTRUCTURE,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1948 (H.B. No. 931, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Wakai 
and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1948 was adopted and H.B. 
No. 931, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO THE LANDLORD-TENANT CODE,” having 
been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the following 
showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1958 (H.B. No. 673, H.D. 2, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Rhoads, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1958 was adopted and 
H.B. No. 673, H.D. 2, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT 
RELATING TO MEDICAL CANNABIS,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Harimoto).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1962 (H.B. No. 333, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1962 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 333, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. I feel additional fines should not be allowed for 
parking and other traffic violations on state highways. Drivers 
are already paying enough.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1962 was adopted and H.B. No. 333, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE STATE 
HIGHWAY ENFORCEMENT PROGRAM,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 24.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1964 (H.B. No. 808, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Rhoads moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1964 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 808, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Dela 
Cruz. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. I voted aye with reservations because this bill prevents 
some Hawaiian families from engaging in traditional cultural 
practices involving sharks and rays which they regard as family 
aumakua.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1964 was adopted and H.B. No. 808, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO SHARK 
AND RAY PROTECTION,” having been read throughout, 
passed Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and 
Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Keohokalole).  
Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1981 (H.B. No. 407, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 1981 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 407, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. It is not appropriate or effective for the Board of 
Education to assume management responsibilities over 
department employees.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 1981 was adopted and H.B. No. 407, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
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EDUCATION,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 22; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Riviere, 
Ruderman).  Noes, 3 (Harimoto, Ihara, Moriwaki).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2006 (H.B. No. 1261, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2006 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1261, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Riviere rose to speak in opposition to the measure as 
follows: 
 

 “The Supreme Court is not the first court to handle cases in 
just about every case. A few years ago, we moved that contested 
cases go directly to the Supreme Court. That was in order to 
expedite some of the more controversial measures, I believe, 
but the contested cases build a record that is, I believe, a little 
different standard than what’s handled in regular courts. The 
judiciary itself has testified that they would prefer that contested 
cases be referred to the Environmental Court for first pass for 
adjudication and that they should not just go straight to the 
Supreme Court, which is not really a trial court so much as a 
review, and reviews appellates and other broader questions. So, 
for those reasons, I am in opposition. Thank you.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2006 was adopted and H.B. No. 1261, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATED TO JUDICIAL 
PROCEEDINGS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23; Ayes with Reservations (English, Harimoto, 
Ruderman, Shimabukuro).  Noes, 2 (Kahele, Riviere).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2008 (H.B. No. 1383, H.D. 2, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2008 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1383, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. I have voted ‘No’ to decriminalizing the possession of 
marijuana of 3 grams or less and making such possession a 
mere violation—like a traffic ticket. Many parents join me in 
opposition to decriminalization because they have seen first-
hand the negative effects that the use of marijuana has on the 
behavior of our youths.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2008 was adopted and H.B. No. 1383, H.D. 2, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
MARIJUANA,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 21; Ayes with Reservations (Baker).  Noes, 3 (Fevella, 
Harimoto, Moriwaki).  Excused, 1 (Kidani).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2015 (H.B. No. 1248, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2015 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1248, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. This bill instantly and totally destroys the century-and-
older tradition in Hawai‘i of (a) physically showing up in 
person to cast your ballot at a polling place to (b) totally mail-in 
ballots. The potential for fraud is unacceptably high.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2015 was adopted and H.B. No. 1248, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
ELECTIONS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23.  Noes, 1 (Fevella).  Excused, 1 (Kidani).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2025 (H.B. No. 1025, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2025 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1025, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in opposition to 
the measure be entered into the Journal, and the Chair so 
ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “NO. Any extension of public land leases to present private 
parties and even the State is wrong because Native Hawaiians 
have never been properly compensated for the use of these 
lands.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2025 was adopted and H.B. No. 1025, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO LEASE 
EXTENSIONS ON PUBLIC LAND,” having been read 
throughout, passed Third Reading on the following showing of 
Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23; Ayes with Reservations (Ihara, Rhoads, Riviere).  
Noes, 1 (Fevella).  Excused, 1 (Kidani).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2049 (H.B. No. 402, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2049 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 402, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO INCREASING THE OFFICE 
OF HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS’ PRO RATA SHARE OF PUBLIC 
LAND TRUST FUNDS,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25.  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2053 (H.B. No. 820, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2053 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 820, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. While the goal of affordable housing is good, this bill 
may not ensure that there is a mix of different income levels.” 
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 Senator Harimoto rose to speak in opposition to the measure 
as follows: 
 

 “This bill has two parts. Part II is the ALOHA homes, which 
I have some concerns, but I’m really voting ‘no’ based on my 
objection to Part I. Part I is where it would mandate that the 
counties cannot do inclusionary zoning. This really is about 
county home rule. I think those of us who have served on 
county councils understand the need for the counties to have a 
certain amount of flexibility in making their own decisions, so 
I’m just really concerned that I don’t see a real justification that 
the state now should step in and tell the counties that they 
cannot do inclusionary zoning. Some counties may find it an 
important tool for the counties to have in their toolkit when they 
look at affordable housing, so I think we should give the 
counties flexibility to do inclusionary zoning to attack the 
problem of affordable housing if they so choose. Thank you.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2053 was adopted and H.B. No. 820, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO HOUSING,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 22; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella, Inouye, 
Moriwaki, Riviere, Thielen).  Noes, 3 (Harimoto, Ihara, Kim).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2054 (H.B. No. 889, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 On motion by Senator Dela Cruz, seconded by Senator 
Keith-Agaran and carried, Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2054 was 
adopted and H.B. No. 889, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, entitled:  “A BILL 
FOR AN ACT RELATING TO PUBLIC-PRIVATE 
PARTNERSHIPS,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Taniguchi).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2058 (H.B. No. 1274, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2058 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1274, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Moriwaki rose to speak in opposition to the measure 
as follows: 
 

 “We all agree our university’s graduate student assistants 
should not have to experience abusive, discriminatory, or hostile 
conditions at any time. If this occurs, redress should come from 
the university administration. The solution is not by forming an 
employee bargaining unit under Chapter 89 that covers public 
employees. It is clear that graduate student assistants are 
students, not employees. Graduate students are first and 
foremost here to learn and earn their degrees. Of approximately 
4,100 graduate students, 30 percent are successful in getting a 
graduate student assistantship. They are learning the craft in 
teaching, research, or other academic or administrative areas in 
these positions. The university’s executive policy is clear that 
graduate student assistants are receiving a form of financial 
assistance with a stipend and tuition waiver, not wages or 
salaries earned by employees. While I agree that our graduate 
student assistants must be treated fairly and provided with 
adequate stipends and benefits, their complaints must be 
addressed by the university administration and faculty 
supervisors. If we pass this bill, we will be intruding into the 
university’s academic and operational management of its 
programs. I believe the university administration should address 
these issues; therefore, I will be voting ‘no’ on this measure. 
Thank you, Mr. President.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2058 was adopted and H.B. No. 1274, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 

EDUCATION,” having been read throughout, passed Third 
Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 23; Ayes with Reservations (Baker, Harimoto, Ihara, 
Inouye, Wakai).  Noes, 2 (Moriwaki, Riviere).  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2060 (H.B. No. 1449, H.D. 1, S.D. 2): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2060 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1449, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Keith-
Agaran. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. While this bill helps keep much needed nursing 
facilities in business by allowing these facilities to increase their 
fees, I am concerned that too much of the increase in fees will 
be passed along to the individuals who, because of poor health, 
find that they have no choice but to use these facilities.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2060 was adopted and H.B. No. 1449, H.D. 1, S.D. 2, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE 
NURSING FACILITY SUSTAINABILITY PROGRAM,” 
having been read throughout, passed Third Reading on the 
following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none.  
 

Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2065 (H.B. No. 1558, H.D. 1, S.D. 1): 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz moved that Stand. Com. Rep. No. 2065 be 
adopted and H.B. No. 1558, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, having been read 
throughout, pass Third Reading, seconded by Senator Chang. 
 

 Senator Fevella rose to request that remarks in support of the 
measure with reservations be entered into the Journal, and the 
Chair so ordered. 
 

 The Chair having so ordered, Senator Fevella’s remarks read 
as follows: 
 

 “WR. This bill is grounded in the theory of climate change. 
While many people believe this theory as indicated by the Paris 
Agreement on Climate Change, the theory has yet to be proved 
with more verification.” 
 

 The motion was put by the Chair and carried, Stand. Com. 
Rep. No. 2065 was adopted and H.B. No. 1558, H.D. 1, S.D. 1, 
entitled:  “A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO 
SUSTAINABILITY,” having been read throughout, passed 
Third Reading on the following showing of Ayes and Noes:  
 

 Ayes, 25; Ayes with Reservations (Fevella).  Noes, none.  
 

REFERRAL OF 
HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS 

 

 The President made the following committee assignments of 
House concurrent resolutions received on Friday, April 5, 2019: 
 

H.C.R. No.: Referred to: 
 

H.C.R. No. 6 Jointly to the Committee on Water and Land
and the Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 15 Jointly to the Committee on Public Safety, 
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs and 
the Committee on Transportation, then jointly
to the Committee on Judiciary and the 
Committee on Ways and Means 
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H.C.R. No. 19 Jointly to the Committee on Water and Land
and the Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 25, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Agriculture and
Environment and the Committee on Energy,
Economic Development, and Tourism 

  

H.C.R. No. 28, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Education 

  

H.C.R. No. 29 Jointly to the Committee on Government
Operations and the Committee on Ways and
Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 33 Committee on Labor, Culture and the Arts 
  

H.C.R. No. 36 Committee on Human Services 
  

H.C.R. No. 45 Committee on Transportation 
  

H.C.R. No. 52 Committee on Transportation 
  

H.C.R. No. 55, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Agriculture and
Environment and the Committee on
Government Operations and the Committee
on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 56, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Education 

  

H.C.R. No. 60 Committee on Transportation 
  

H.C.R. No. 80, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Commerce,
Consumer Protection, and Health and the
Committee on Public Safety,
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 82 Committee on Ways and Means 
  

H.C.R. No. 93 Jointly to the Committee on Commerce,
Consumer Protection, and Health and the
Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 96 Jointly to the Committee on Human Services
and the Committee on Public Safety,
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 99 Jointly to the Committee on Transportation
and the Committee on Public Safety,
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 100 Committee on Transportation 
  

H.C.R. No. 107 Jointly to the Committee on Energy,
Economic Development, and Tourism and the
Committee on Agriculture and Environment 

  

H.C.R. No. 111 Jointly to the Committee on Judiciary and the
Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 112 Jointly to the Committee on Water and Land
and the Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 113, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Labor, Culture and the Arts 

  

H.C.R. No. 137 Jointly to the Committee on Energy,
Economic Development, and Tourism and the
Committee on Ways and Means 

  

H.C.R. No. 138 Jointly to the Committee on Transportation
and the Committee on Public Safety,
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 147 Jointly to the Committee on Transportation
and the Committee on Public Safety,
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 155 Committee on Hawaiian Affairs 
  

H.C.R. No. 158 Committee on Commerce, Consumer
Protection, and Health 

  

H.C.R. No. 161, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Housing 

  

H.C.R. No. 162, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Transportation
and the Committee on Public Safety, 
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 168 Jointly to the Committee on Commerce,
Consumer Affairs, and Health and the
Committee on Agriculture and Environment 

  

H.C.R. No. 175, 
H.D. 2 

Committee on Judiciary 

  

H.C.R. No. 179 Committee on Higher Education 
  

H.C.R. No. 184 Jointly to the Committee on Commerce,
Consumer Protection, and Health and the 
Committee on Judiciary 

  

H.C.R. No. 188 Committee on Hawaiian Affairs 
  

H.C.R. No. 193 Committee on Ways and Means 
  

H.C.R. No. 201 Committee on Labor, Culture and the Arts 
  

H.C.R. No. 202 Committee on Labor, Culture and the Arts 
  

H.C.R. No. 205 Jointly to the Committee on Human Services
and the Committee on Public Safety, 
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 

  

H.C.R. No. 216, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Higher Education 

  

H.C.R. No. 220, 
H.D. 1 

Committee on Judiciary 

  

H.C.R. No. 224, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Government
Operations and the Committee on Judiciary 

  

H.C.R. No. 226, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Government
Operations and the Committee on Commerce, 
Consumer Protection, and Health 

 

RE-REFERRAL OF 
HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS 

 

 The Chair re-referred the following House concurrent 
resolutions that were received: 
 

H.C.R. No.: Re-referred to: 
 

H.C.R. No. 55, 
H.D. 1 

Jointly to the Committee on Agriculture and
Environment and the Committee on 
Government Operations 

  

H.C.R. No. 168 Committee on Agriculture and Environment 
 

 Senator Dela Cruz announced that the Committee on Ways 
and Means would be holding a public hearing on a number of 
gubernatorial nominees that afternoon at 1:30 p.m. in 
Conference Room 211. 
 

 Senator Gabbard rose to wish Senator Kanuha a happy 
birthday. 
 

 Senator Nishihara announced that the Committee on Public 
Safety, Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs would be 
holding an informational briefing that afternoon at 1:15 p.m. in 
Conference Room 229. 
 

 Senator Shimabukuro announced that the Committee on 
Hawaiian Affairs would be holding a public hearing on 
gubernatorial nominees that afternoon at 1:15 p.m. in 
Conference Room 016. 
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 The Chair then stated: 
 

 “I’d like to just exercise a short point of personal privilege. I 
was disappointed to read somewhere that I and members of the 
Senate leadership had been pressured by the House on House 
Bill 1326, H.D. 2, and want to state for the record to the 
members of the Senate that I’ve received no communication 
from the Speaker to exert pressure on myself on scheduling of 
this bill or any other matter related to this bill, and I am 
disappointed that that would be speculated without better 
confirmation of the facts as they exist.” 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

 At 12:11 p.m., on motion by Senator Kahele, seconded by 
Senator Fevella and carried, the Senate adjourned until 
11:30 a.m., Thursday, April 11, 2019. 
 


	Day_47_04-09-2019



